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Japan’s Assistance to Shu’fat Refugee Camp in East Jerusalem

Today on January 6, 2011, at the Women’s Center of Shu’'fat Refugee Camp in East
Jerusalem, Mr. Naofumi Hashimoto, Representative of Japan to the Palestinian Authority
and Ms. Jihad Abu Zneid, Head of the Administrative Committee of the Women’s Center,
signed the grant contract of the project for construction of additional classrooms in Shu'fat
Refugee Camp, in the presence of Mr. Adnan Husseini, East Jerusalem Governor. The
amount of the project funded by the Government of Japan through the Japan’s Grant
Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects is US $ 105,914.

The project aims to provide appropriate study environment for children in Shu’fat
refugee camp, by constructing five additional classrooms on the third floor of UNRWA’s Boys
Elementary School. Lack of classrooms has been one of major problems. 160 first grade
pupils currently study in very crowded rooms outside school. It will also improve the overall
educational level in Shu’fat refugee camp by creating more space for the after-school

program led by the Women’s Center, thus making it available to more children in need.

Assistance to the Palestine refugees has been one of the pillars of Japan’s support
to Palestinians. Japan’s assistance to the Palestinian refugees through UNRWA, which

began in 1953, has amounted to approximately US$ 590 million.

The Government of Japan is also very keen to support Palestinians in East
Jerusalem to ensure their human security. In the last fiscal year the Red Crescent Hospital
in East Jerusalem received the Japan’s grant of this kind to renovate Al Sahira maternal

clinic’s first floor.

Mr. Hashimoto in his speech expressed that the Japanese Government 1is
determined to continue its support to Palestinian people from human security perspective as
well as from its political stands for their efforts to establish a viable independent Palestinian
state and to develop capacities of local institutions in providing basic daily services to

people.

Since the inception of Japan’s Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security
Projects in Palestine, Japan has provided funding assistance to about 300 projects with a
total value of approximately 21 million US dollars, which is a part of Japan’s total assistance

to the Palestinians since 1993 exceeding USD 1.1 billion.

For further information about this project and GGP scheme, please contact Mrs. Diala
Zaineddin-Dodin (Office: 02-241-3120/1).
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A scene of exchanging the project grant contract

Mr. Hashimoto’s speech during the signing ceremony
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